
 
 

IMPERIAL COUNTY  

TRAFFIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

  155 South 11th Street 

El Centro, California 92243 

(442) 265-1818 

 

AGENDA 

August 28, 2024 

10:00 A.M. 

 

I. Comments on Previous Meeting Minutes 

 

II. New Business from General Public 

 

III. Old Business 

A. McCabe School Traffic Congestion 

B. Caltrans Updates  

C. County Limits Signs 

D. Procedure for Malfunction of Traffic Signal Lights 

E. School Zone Signs – McCabe School and Dogwood School  

F. Off Highway Vehicle Use Request 

 

IV. New Business 

A. Law Enforcement Agencies 

B. Engineering Agencies 

 

V. Next Meeting – October 30, 2024 at 10:00 A.M.   
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IMPERIAL COUNTY 

TRAFFIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

155 South 11th Street 

El Centro, California 92243 

(442) 265-1818 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

June 26, 2024 

10:00 A.M. 

 

Attendees   

Imperial County Public Works: Francisco Olmedo, Naomi Robles 

Imperial County Sheriff Office: George Figeroa, Murad Masad, Moises Badena 

California Highway Patrol:  Jose Serrano 

General Public:  None   

 

I. Previous Meeting Minutes 

No comments were received. 

 

II. New Business – Traffic Concerns from General Public 

None were made.  

 

III. Old Business 

A. McCabe School Traffic Congestion 

No updates were presented. 

 

B. Caltrans Updates  

Caltrans was not present at the meeting.  No updates were presented.  

 

C. County Limits Signs 

No updates were presented. 

 

D. Update on Procedure for Malfunction of Traffic Signal Lights 

No updates were presented. 

 

E. Update on School Zone Signs at McCabe School and Dogwood Schools 

No updates were presented. 

 

F. Off Highway Vehicle Use Request 

No updates were presented.  
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IV. New Business 

A. Traffic concerns from Law Enforcement Agencies 

Mr. Masad asked about the park in Palo Verde and asked who he could speak with 

about maintenance.  Ms. Robles stated she wasn’t sure about Palo Verde but that 

the Parks Division was being overseen by Carmen Zamora, and he could reach out 

to their office.   

 

Sheriff’s Department stated that they’ve been seeing more racing along county 

roads like McConnel Road, Keystone Road, and Huff Road near Wheeler Road.  It 

is speculated that the reason for this road racing increase is due to these recent 

paving of these road sections. 

 

Sheriff’s Department also stated that the section of Menvielle Road from SR-98 to 

Maggio Road in Gateway presents constant traffic issues due to the ongoing 

construction development west in the area and the lack of proper temporary traffic 

control management.  Mr. Olmedo stated that the county was planning on meeting 

with the developer to assess the situation. 

 

Mr. Olmedo stated that there are plans for future intersection improvements on SR-

86 at Pitzer Road in Heber.  Such improvements are to be completed by a private 

developer.  There is no set date for the construction activities since the plan is still 

being discussed and reviewed by Caltrans, IID and the county, but it is estimated 

that the construction activities will require a 1-week, full closure of SR-86 at this 

location. 

 

B. Traffic concerns from Engineering Agencies 

 

V. Next meeting is scheduled for August 28, 2024, at 10:00 A.M. 

   

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 A.M. 


